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The Croxley Green Residents’ Association

Chairman: Barry Grant, Contact us through website:  http://www.croxleyresidentsassociation.co.uk
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING Monday, 12th March 2018

1) Chairman’s Welcome

The Chairman welcomed approximately 30 residents (including one County Councillor, three District Councillors and two Parish Councillors) to the 2018 AGM. 
All the committee was present, namely Barry Grant (BG. Chair), Tony Munroe (TM, Vice-Chair), Joan Zanelli (JZ. Secretary), Mary Mitchell (MM. Treasurer), Mandy Grant (MG), Rose Hanscomb (RH), David Neighbour (DN), Margaret Pomfret (MP). 
2) Apologies: 
Cllr Chris Lloyd, Bernie McIntosh. 
3) Minutes of AGM, March 13th 2017.

 Proposed by DN, seconded by RH and signed by BG. 
4) Matters Arising: 
None
5)  Chairman's Report
BG reported that the CGRA had represented the interests of the residents on local issues such as: the Ascot Road High Rise Development by Watford Borough Council by organising a public meeting and making representation at the WBC Planning Meeting; Croxley Danes School during the consultation and planning stages; working with the Parish Council on a number of matters including the Neighbourhood Plan, the Strategic Business Plan and “Parish Matters”; keeping informed about MLX; maintaining pressure for Step-free access at Croxley Station; representation at Local Area Fora; supporting the Croxley Green History Project (CGHP) and its Website. 

6) Ratify association of Croxley Green History Project (CGHP) with Croxley Green Residents’ Association (CGRA)
It was agreed that the CGHP should be under the umbrella of the CGRA for its Constitution and Finance. Proposed by MM that funds for the History Project would be held by CGRA for that purpose and examined independently, seconded by TM. Carried unanimously. 
7)  Treasurer's Report and Accounts
MM tabled and circulated the Treasurer’s Report and Independently Examined Accounts to December 31st 2017. MM expressed the thanks of the Committee to Keith Wall for acting as Independent Examiner. The balance carried forward was £3070. In summary, there was no income for the CGRA and expenditure was mainly on room hire. The History Project expenditure was partly covered by grants that were ring fenced for the project. MM proposed that the accounts be approved and accepted, seconded by MG. The Report and Accounts are attached to these Minutes and will be included with them on the CGRA Website Page. 
8)  Election of Committee Officers and Members As all committee Officers and members resign at the AGM, BG handed the Chair to Tony Munroe (TM) as an appropriate resident for election of the 2018 committee. 
TM called for nominations for committee members from those residents present. Alex Charlton was proposed by June Emson, seconded by Pat Foster, and elected unanimously by show of hands. There were no other nominations.
TM reported that Officers and members of the 2017 committee had all expressed their willingness to stand for re-election for another year. All were re-elected unanimously by show of hands. There were still 6 vacancies on the committee. 
TM then handed the Chair back to the re-elected BG. 
9) Any Other Business
As there was no other business the Chair closed the AGM at 8.16pm. 
